Subject: Trevol Business Park - Breach of Conditions Notice
Dear Milly,

As discussed earlier this morning, | confirm Cornwall Council have responded to my FOI request with regards to the

closure of enforcement investigation EN22/011489, relating to the Breach of Conditions Notice served on Mr
Walcroft’s for multiple breaches of planning conditions at his Trevol Business Park site. Whilst Cornwall Council
have confirmed it holds information in response to my request, the Council has decided that this information should
be withheld from disclosure to me; stating the ‘public interest test favours non-disclosure because aithough the
disclosure of the information would enhance transparency of the local authorities actions and activities — ensuring
justice and fair treatment for all, it would also prejudice Regulation 12{5)(b): The course of justice; right to receive
a fair trial.”

| am no expert in this area however, the Council’s failure to disclose raises more questions than answers. Therefore
it would be helpful if the town council are able to assist in obtaining further information from Cornwall Council.

I and other Lamorna Park residents also look forward to meeting with Torpoint Town Council in the near future, to
provide a more detailed briefing on the situation at Trevol Business Park.

Many thanks,

Steve



